 GENERAL MEETING

The MINUTES of a GENERAL MEETING held in the Board Room, Town Hall, Derby Road, Peel on Thursday 18th November 2004 at 7.00 p.m.

Present
Mr. T M Crookall (Chairman)


Mrs. T M Birkett 


Mr. R M Gimbert


Ms. P Hardman


Mr. D J Lace 


Mr. J E Lightfoot 


Mrs. C A Moughtin


Mrs. P Pugh


Mrs. P S Sweeney

In attendance
Mr. P G Leadley (Town Clerk)

CHAIRMAN’S
04/279
The Chairman welcomed the Press to the second 

WELCOME

Board meeting of November and indicated that to reduce the paperwork, the Commissioners had decided to purchase laptop computers, funded from their attendance allowances.  The Chairman also referred to the recent meeting with Mrs. Hannan and the traders of Peel.  He was pleased that such a large number of traders had attended the meeting and a useful discussion had taken place with regard to possible improvements.  The Chairman had also been invited to the opening of the new public house “The Highwayman”.  The pub had created in the region of an additional ten jobs for Peel and was to be encouraged.  
MINUTES
04/280
The Minutes of  the meeting held on 21st October 2004 were taken as read and CONFIRMED.

WEST VIEW
04/281
It was noted that the installation of the new play

PLAY PARK

equipment had now been completed at West View Park. The Town Clerk reported that some ground works were being undertaken by staff to improve the area.  It was AGREED that the sign at the main entrance to the park be re-located to the other entrance by Roxwell Terrace.  


The Chairman indicated that the play area was being well used but urged children not to abuse the equipment.  Mr. Gimbert enquired whether an additional litter bin could be provided at the top entrance to the park.  AGREED
ISLAND IN BLOOM
04/282
It was noted that Mr. Mark Leece the former gardener had attended the Island in Bloom presentation to collect the Commissioners prize for 2nd place in the public community area (St. Peters Church grounds).  The Chairman wished to convey his thanks and appreciation to Mr. Leece who had now left the employ of the Commissioners after eight years service.
FIREWORK
04/283
Members commented on the successful firework

DISPLAY

display and bonfire held on 5th November 2004.  A very large crowd of spectators had come to Peel to witness the event and it was disappointing to note that it had not subsequently been reported in the Press.  

PEEL PENSIONERS
04/284
Members noted receipt of a letter of thanks from

CLUB

the Peel Pensioners Club in respect of the assistance given to install a new piano in the Philip Christian Centre.  

MANX 
04/285
Members noted a letter from Katie Elson of the 

MULTI-MEDIA CENTRE
Manx Multi-Media Centre who intended to film in Peel in the vicinity of Factory Lane on 25th November 2004.  

ISLAND STRATEGIC 
04/286
Reference was made to the Director of 

PLAN

Planning’s letter of 4th November 2004 regarding the Island’s Strategic Plan.  The Town Clerk confirmed that additional copies had been requested which would be circulated to Members upon receipt from the Department.

DRAFT STRATEGY
04/287
Copies of a Draft Strategy for Children and 

FOR CHILDREN AND YOUNG
Young People had been circulated to Members 

PEOPLE

for comment to the Children and Young People Office by 3rd December 2004.  Members had no comment to make on the draft.  NOTED


THIRD
04/288
A copy of the third supplemental valuation list, 

SUPPLEMENTAL VALUATION
copies of which had been circulated to
LIST

Members, was noted.

RENT AND
04/289
An Appeal to the Rent & Rating Appeal 

RATING TRIBUNAL

Commissioners was scheduled for 15th December 2004 in respect of the fire damaged property on Shore Road and in respect of the Ballawattleworth Estate being unfinished.  It was AGREED that Statements of Cases be obtained.  
BULLYING
04/290
A Draft Policy in respect of Bullying 

HARASSMENT AND 

Harassment and Victimisation at Work

VICTIMISATION POLICY
prepared by the Personnel Office was considered.  Members had no comment to make on the draft.  
PLANNING
04/291
The following planning applications were 

APPLICATIONS (FOR COMMENT)
considered for comment:-



PA 04/02252/B Erection of conservatory on rear elevation, 17 Ballellis, Ballawattleworth, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL



PA 04/02253/B Installation of timber sliding sash windows to replace existing on front elevation, 16 Bridge Street, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL



PA 04/02261/B Alterations to front boundary to create off road parking for two cars.  Conversion of roof space into additional living accommodation creating gable on rear elevation and the installation of six roof lights, Ballachrink, 14 Peveril Avenue, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.



PA 04/02273/B Amendments to approved shop front and extension (03/01794/B and 04/00261/B), 1 Michael Street, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL



PA 04/02282/A Approval in principle for a residential development of six town houses on derelict land, garage and workshop, Stanley Road, Peel.   This application was discussed at some length and Mr. Lightfoot suggested that there be a requirement for a ground survey before any excavation works were undertaken.  Subject to this proviso the application was RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL
MANX RADIO
04/292
The Town Clerk indicated that Alex Brindley a 

CHRISTMAS SHOW

DJ at Manx Radio wished to hold his Christmas breakfast show in Peel on 8th December 2004.  It was proposed that interviews would be held with prominent persons such as the Chairman and other people in Peel.  Members AGREED to support the broadcasting of the breakfast show from Peel.  
PEEL PUMP 
04/293
A revised photograph of the proposed water 

STATION WATER FEATURE
feature tilted at an appropriate angle to be visible from the promenade was circulated.  Members AGREED that this was a more suitable design layout and it was AGREED that the Department of Transport Design Engineer be advised accordingly.

COMMISSIONERS
04/294
Mrs. Birkett referred to the Commissioners

WEBSITE

website which had been mentioned at the recent meeting with the traders and was disappointed at the fact that certain residents were unaware of its existence.  Mrs. Birkett made a plea to the Press to publicise the peelonline website in the papers.

NEIGHBOURHOOD
04/295
Mr. Gimbert indicated that he had recently 

WATCH

attended a meeting in respect of a Neighbourhood Watch Committee which had been well attended and in respect of which a lot of positive comments had been made.  The Neighbourhood Watch Scheme took in the areas of Strand Street and Factory Lane and it was hoped that it could expand to other areas of the Town.  
WESTERN CIVIC
04/296
Upon enquiry from Mr. Lightfoot, Mr. Gimbert 

AMENTIY SITE

confirmed that a meeting of the Western Civic Amenity Site had been arranged for 25th November 2004.  

POLICE MATTERS
C04/297

Members noted receipt of a letter from 




Inspector P Young who had taken over as “C” Divisional Commander from Inspector John Stringer.  




Inspector Young was committed to high visibility foot patrols together with the availability and approachability of his officers and to this end he hoped that the Commissioners had seen an increase in officer patrols in Peel.  



Some concern was expressed over the view within the Police that there was a lack of cover in Peel.  Reference was made to the recent letter sent to the Honourable Mr. R P Braidwood, MHK, Minister for Home Affairs and it was AGREED that a further letter be sent reiterating the Commissioners concerns with a copy to Inspector Young.  


This part of the meeting ended at 7.35p.m.
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